
August 25, 2009: 
 

 
To the Public Works Committee 

 
Subject:    Installation of Traffic Control Devices in 
      conjunction with the Federal/State Aid  

      paving of West Oklahoma Avenue from  
      South 72nd Street and South 60th Street 

 
Dear Honorable Members: 
 

Installation of Traffic Control Devices in conjunction with the Federal/State Aid paving of 
West Oklahoma Avenue from South 72nd Street to South 60th Street was approved by the 

Common Council, under File Number 060158. 
 
The Surface Transportation Program provides cost participation for traffic control 

improvements in conjunction with the paving of highways located on the Federal/State Aid 
Highway System. 

 
The total estimated cost of this project is $45,271.77 for the alteration and upgrade of traffic 
control signals and the upgrade of traffic control signs.  Twenty percent (20%) of the 

participating cost or $9,054.35 will be City funded and the eighty percent (80%) will be 
funded by Wisconsin Department of Transportation.  

 
Very truly yours, 
 

 
 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 
City Engineer 
 

 
 

Jeffrey J. Mantes 
Commissioner of Public Works 
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